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This Week - Thursday 28th March 2002


7:15 for 7:00 am at The Boathouse, 326 Wakefield Quay, Nelson.





BREAKFAST MEETING





Club Assembly





Apologies & guests please to Glasgow Harley. 


Fax 546 9355, Phone 548 7129 or email < glasgow.harley@clear.net.nz > before 10 am Wednesday


�
28th March�
4th April�
11th April�
�
Speaker �
(No Speaker)


Breakfast Meeting�
TBA�
TBA�
�
Host�
N/A�
Bruce Kaye�
Robert Leighs�
�
Thanks�
N/A�
Garth Gavin�
Jim Halford�
�
Sergeant�
Kevin Hill�
Ian Turner�
Alisom McAlpine�
�
Duty Sergeant�
Grant Pinkham�
Peter Noonan�
Lindsay Hay�
�
�
David Sharp�
Roger Gatward�
Keith Ercolano�
�
Fellowship�
Brian Wilke�
Alan Black�
Heinz Schwarze�
�
�
Dick Vining�
David Naylor�
Stuart Lea�
�
Attendance�
Richard Wells�
Jim Halford �
Hugh Simonsen�
�
�
Ian Bagley�
Mike Worseldine�
Robbie Harlen�
�
Greeter�
Roger Larson�
Keith Martin�
Jim McNabb�
�
Reporter�
John Reid�
Garth Gavin�
Dick Taylor�
�
Raffle�
Rex Morris�
Ross Newman�
Gary Parkinson�
�
Grace�
Heinz Schwarze�
Kelvin Shacklock�
Ian Turner�
�
Parting Thought�
Robbie Harlen�
John Hiddlestone�
Peter Johnson�
�
Presidents Guests:  Ross Newman (24th). Dick Taylor (24th), John Reid (25th) & Peter Rigg			           		





�
Notices


On the Internet


Warwick Bishop has a website for the departing GSE team that he is leading. Visit it at http://www.serendipity.co.nz/gse.htm


You may like to see what the club fishermen have been up to, so also visit http://geocities.com/nelsonrotary/sfc.htm


Or if you feel so inclined and haven’t already, visit the RI website at http://www.rotary.org 





New Members Night


Ross Newman and Graeme Prestidge will host an information session for new members at The Boathouse after our meeting on 11th April. Old members also very welcome.


 


Sunrise Club


The potential Sunrise Club is struggling to achieve numbers and active support from our club is needed if it is not to founder.


 


Careers Evening


Peter Johnson advised that the biennial Careers Evening for Nelson College and Nelson College for Girls will be held at the Nelson College Assembly Hall on 23rd April. Peter will contact directly those members who can help in back-grounding careers that our club has to cover. Please help if you can. Any others who can assist, please contact Peter at work: 548 2399.





Mayoral Challenge


Alan Winwood on behalf of Gavin Sendall is seeking participants to make up a Rotary team in the Mayoral Challenge on 21st April.


A minimum of 4 persons required sharing 2 x 3km runs, 1 x 3km kayak and a 12km bike ride. The more participants in the team, the shorter the distance each must cover! Runners, especially, sought.





Music for Easter


The Nelson Civic Choir will present seasonal music, including Handel's Messiah, with String Ensemble & Brass at the Cathedral on Wednesday 27th March at 7pm. $12 at the door, $10 concessions.


 


Farewell


Rob Stewart and Gail are leaving us to go to Australia. We wish them both well in their new life.


President Jenny also advised that Stefan Schwarz will be on leave for a while to cover his chef who has had an accident. Stefan has donated a $100 voucher for Amadeus Cafe. This will be raffled at Changeover.





Last meeting





Speech Contest 


�





Roger Sanson, Youth Director, introduced Mary Holz from Nelson College who had arranged for 4th formers Rhys Fa'avae and Patrick Downey to present prepared speeches on the Rotary theme for 2001-2002: "Mankind is our Business".


In a unanimous but close decision, adjudicators Peter Robins & Alan Winwood selected Patrick to represent our club at the Area Final in Richmond in April. The District Final will be at District Changeover in Christchurch in July.


Both young men spoke very well and were a credit to their school. Patrick will be a great representative for our club. Congratulations and good luck. Roger presented both speakers with Book Tokens as an appreciation from us all.


  


Presidents Pen


One of the main items on this weeks Board agenda was the meeting on the 27th June. Yes, Changeover and the clubs 75th Birthday Party.  There had been thoughts of a bigger celebration on a different date, but we have decided to be conservative in size and ensure that we as a club have a great birthday. There will be balloons, presents and cake, but more importantly many old friends. Why am I telling you this now?  Because I want you to be there, with your partners, celebrating.  So, please diary this event NOW.  We'll celebrate those that have gone before us and we'll launch the future of the club with Ray's induction.  It will be a night to remember, don't miss it.


 


Attendance


Present: 57 Apologies: 31 Leave: 0 Silent: 3 


Make-ups: Alan Winwood (Nelson Sunrise), Rex Morris (Westport)


Visitors and guests: Russell Egan (Nelson West), Hans & Helga Schwab. 





  


 


Parting Thought


from David Glennie





 “Shoot for the moon – even if you miss it you will land among the stars”








Next Meeting 


 


Next week's meeting will be a Breakfast Meeting starting at 6:45am with orange juice and a meal at 7am. 


APOLOGIES AND GUESTS TO GLASGOW HARLEY BY  10am 





Reporter: Garth Gavin


Photo: John Ryder


Editor: John Ryder <rotary@ryder.gen.nz>


